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	MINUTES OF


	General Licensing Committee

	MEETING DATE


	Tuesday, 12 June 2018

	MEMBERS PRESENT:

	Councillors David Suthers (Chair), Jacqui Mort (Vice-Chair), Jane Bell, Harry Hancock, Jon Hesketh, Ken Jones, Barbara Nathan and Alan Ogilvie



	OFFICERS:
	Mark Marshall (Licensing Manager), Tasneem Safdar (Senior Solicitor) and Dianne Scambler (Governance and Member Services Team Leader)


	cabinet member OTHER MEMBERS
and officers:

	Justin Abbotts (Licensing Officer), Chris Ward (Licensing Officer) (Licensing Officer) and Councillor Rebecca Noblet (Cabinet Member (Public Health, Leisure and Wellbeing) and Member Champion (Rural Comunities))


	PUBLIC:
	0


<AI1>

	1
	Apologies for Absence



Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Paul Wharton and David Wooldridge. 

</AI1>

<AI2>

	2
	Minutes of meeting Tuesday, 10 April 2018 of General Licensing Committee



RESOLVED (Unanimously):

That the minutes of the General Licensing Committee meeting held on 10 April 2018 be confirmed as a correct record for signing by the Chair.

</AI2>

<AI3>

	3
	Declarations of Any Interests



There were no declarations of any interests made at the meeting. 

</AI3>

<AI4>

	4
	Delegation Under Section 61 of the Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1976



The Committee considered a report of the Head of Licensing seeking clarity around the use and exercise of powers to suspend and revoke a driver’s licence under Section 61 of the Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1976. Suspensions made by officers were mainly as a result of administrative issues such as a Disclosure and Barring Service (DBS) check or medical expiring before a driver’s licence.

It was explained that these circumstances were infrequent and that a new online Disclosure and Barring Service would help to better align expiry dates. 

RESOLVED: (Unanimously)

That the Licensing Manager be authorised to suspend driver licences (whether hackney carriage or private hire) in the circumstances set out in Section 4 of the report.

</AI4>

<AI5>

	5
	Licensing Activity Report - May 2018



The Committee considered a report of the Head of Licensing which provided an update on the number of licensing applications received, enforcement activity and referrals made to partner agencies during the month of May 2018. 

The Head of Licensing drew Members attention to a number of areas within the report that included, the issuing of five new premises applications and highlighted the enforcement work that the team were undertaking around premises inspections across the Borough.

In response to Members concerns, assurance was given that any inspection work was carried out in pairs.

RESOLVED: (Unanimously)

That the report be noted. 

</AI5>

<AI6>

	6
	Exclusion of the Press and Public



RESOLVED: (Unanimously):

That the press and public be excluded from the meeting during the consideration of the following item of business as it involved the discussion of information defined as exempt from publication under Paragraph 3 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A of the Local Government Act 1972, ‘Information relating to the financial or business affairs of any particular person (including the authority holding that information)’ and in which the public interest in maintaining the exemption outweighed the public interest in disclosing it.

</AI6>

<AI7>

	7
	Licensing Service Action Plans 2017/18 - 2018/19



The Committee considered the report of the Head of Licensing which provided details of the completed actions contained within the Licensing Service Improvement Plan for 2017 and the Licensing Service Forward Plan for 2018/19 which had been produced to build on the developments and improvements made to date. 

The Head of Licensing highlighted the introduction of a number of new initiatives within the 2018/19 Action Plan that included:

· The circulation of a new weekly report of new licensing applications for all Councillors categorised by ward. (Responsible Authority Tracking (RAT) sheet)).

· The obtaining of the BII (British Institute of Innkeepers) status that will allow the team to deliver a Personal Licence Course with a view to improving service delivery; and

· To implement a taxi driver customer care course in line with the Council’s policy, to provide more flexible access to the prerequisite qualification at a reduce cost to the BTEC qualification.

RESOLVED: (Unanimously)

(1)
That the progress made against the Licensing Service Improvement Plan for 2017 be noted; and

(2)
that subject to the amendment of some key dates, the Licensing Service Forward Plan for 2018/19 be approved.

</AI7>
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